Lesley Campbell 36 Goldington Street London NW1 1UE May 11<sup>th</sup> 2016

For the attention of Mr David Fowler Planning Department Camden Council 5 Pancras Square London N1C 4AG

Dear Mr Fowler

re: Planning Application for Central Somers Town 2015/2704/P

I have been a resident of Somers Town for over 45yrs and a governor at Edith Neville Primary School for over 20yrs. I am writing to you in support of the above planning application for Central Somers Town. I believe the application will improve the quality of life and wellbeing for hundreds of children and families who are residents in Somers Town.

The Planning Application provides a wide range of improvements and benefits for residents and diverse community groups both now and long term, including the Community Play Project Plot 10, St Aloysius Nursery and Edith Neville Primary School.

The Planning Application focuses on the current and future demographic and the need for state of the art educational, recreational, sporting and communal facilities for increasing numbers of children and families with children from birth through primary age to young adults

The Planning Application will upgrade and improve the usability and safety of the public open spaces without any loss of public open space.

The Planning Application introduces well designed new housing to pay for the scheme, and additional social housing for local residents. Camden is additionally funding a higher proportion of social housing.

I urge you to approve the Planning Application and allow the development to go ahead for the sake of our children and their future.

## **YOURS SINCERELY**

